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There is power in prayer. Therefore, we need prayer partners who are continually in prayer for us and our 
ministry in Bonaire. The last few months we have seen the effects of prayer in our ministry, in our lives, 
and in the lives of the people of Bonaire. We thank God for the believers who are faithfully praying for 

our  ministry. Let us share with you what God has been doing in our ministry in recent months, as well as our 
prayer needs.

DISCIPLESHIP
We thank God that another couple who attends our church is going to participate in our discipleship course. 
They are very thankful that God has saved them from a divorce through our counseling. This Christian couple 
wants to be discipled and to serve the Lord together in our church.

Carlos led a man to Christ who lives with his wife in Rincon. At the time, Carlos was counseling him and his 
wife with marriage issues. They don’ t come to our church but listen to our radio program. They phoned us and 
asked for help in their marriage a month ago. This gentleman wants Carlos to start discipling him and his wife. 
His wife is a Christian already and they plan to attend our church in the future.

Our prayer is that these Christians will finish their discipleship course and come to understand the grace of 
God as He revealed it to the Apostle Paul and become faithfull in serving Christ and His church.

PASTORS OF OUR AFFILIATED CHURCHES IN CURACAO
The pastors of Curacao affiliated with our ministry and Grace Ministries International decided in our last Skype 
meeting of May 13 that they will organize this year’s Mini Grace Conference in October. Denise and I will be 
supervising the organizational aspect of the conference. The main speaker will be an affiliated pastor from the 
USA. The second speaker will be one of the pastors from Curacao. Pray for wisdom of God for the pastors of 
Curacao for organizing this mini-conference in October which will expound upon the grace of God. 

GRACE CONNECTION CHURCH IN CURACAO
The people of the second church affiliated with our ministry and that of GMI, Grace Connection, which was 
established in Curacao, celebrated their 5th anniversary on April 8. Carlos and Denise were invited to this 
celebration by Pastors Lauffer and Everts. Carlos and Denise encouraged the Grace Connection Church to 
continue to preach and stand on the gospel and doctrine of Grace. Let us pray for the pastors and deacons of 
the Grace Connection Church to continue in the doctrine and grace of God.
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RADIO MINISTRY/EVANGELISM
In recent months we have added a section to our radio program to deal with family issues. A couple who 
listened to our radio program on family issues phoned Carlos for counseling and within two weeks they have 
seen much improvement in their relationship. This couple is willing to attend our church.

Pray that more couples who are struggling in their family will call seeking help in the gospel of Christ. God give 
us the wisdom to know how to continue to address family issues on the radio from a biblical perspective.

Carlos and Denise Brunk


